furedatiblis 4:21 pm

By Canada Post and Fax to: 416 874-4079

October 16, 2015

College of Registered Psychotherapists of Ontario (CRPO) 163 Queen Street East, 4th Floor Toronto ON M5A 1S1

Dear Sir/Madam:

## follow up for outstanding response to our letter delivered September 3rd, 2015

I am the co-founder of the Stop Psychotherapy Takeover (SPT) group, who sent you a detailed letter seeking specific answers regarding your College's enforcement of new 14th Controlled Act legislation that will regulate treatments for issues of thought, cognition, mood, etc., if it is proclaimed.

To date I have not received so much as an acknowledgement of the letter, let alone the answers that we are seeking in order to help victims of this unlawful legislation properly understand their situation.

It has been 8 years since the *Psychotherapy Act, 2007* and the *Controlled Act of Psychotherapy, 2007* have been secretly passed. Therefore there should be no reason for any delay in responding fully to questions about their enforcement by your College.

By way of this follow-up, I am asking that the College of Registered Psychotherapists do the right thing, stop keeping victims and potential victims in the dark and disclose the answers to our legitimate questions.

Given the degree of distress this matter is causing thousands of practitioners, I look forward to complete answers to my questions of September 2105, by November 1st, 2015.

Sincerely,

Grace Joubarne

Co-founder, Stop Psychotherapy Takeover

279 Columbus Avenue Ottawa, ON K1K 1P3

subaine

cc by email: all Ontario MPPs, Premier Kathleen Wynne, Minister of Health Dr. Eric Hoskins